
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston
Weekly Meeting Minutes

August 6, 2015

The meeting was called to order by President Fay Hopkins at 12:00.

The invocation was presented by Sarah Villarreal (after she finished chewing), and Betty Gower led us in
the Pledge to the Flag.

The following members were present:      
Betty Gower                                            Ray Holmes                                   
Fay Hopkins                                            Jack Hopkins                                 
Pam Parnell                                            Brenda Rich                                  
Sarah Villarreal                                       Y Villarreal                                 

Birthdays for the Month are:         
August 15  Fay Hopkins                                  
August 25  Jack Hagans                                  

Minutes from the July 30, 2015 meeting and August 4th Board Meetingwere read by  Secretary Jack
Hopkins. A motion to approve was made by Y Villarreal and was seconded by Betty Gower. The motion
Passed.

Humor was presented by Fay Hopkins and Jack Hopkins.

The fines were collected by Acting Sergeant-at-Arms Russell Shrader.

Fay presented Brenda Rich with her new member packet.

President Fay discussed all of the business handled at the Board Meeting, including invitations to the
Installation Banquet to John & Matha Blackwell, Jan and Ron Graves and Governor Irvin Williams which she
had mailed.

Discussion of the Windcrest Club and the Leos, for the Christmas Party.  Fay talked about the Christmas
ornament decoration booth, which will be a new addition to the party.

Jack Hopkins asked if the installation of new members would take place at the Installation Banuet.  Answer
was yes, and we are hopeful for a few additional new members by then. 

Ray Holmes drew the winning ticket and Sarah Villareal won again - $8.00. 

Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting adjourned at  12:29.

Recorded and Submitted

Secretary Jack Hopkins


